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Welcome to our Summer Newsletter 
 
Summer is here and Hullbridge has a new Parish Council 
following the Elections in May 2021, and also a new Clerk,  
we wish the them all the best in their respective roles. We 
are shortly hoping to re-instate Councillor surgeries this 
summer so residents can speak directly to a Councillor to 
express any issues/concerns or ideas they have for the 
village. Keep checking our Facebook page and website 
for details. 
 

Kendal Park Nature Reserve  
Sadly as many of you will be aware the pond in the nature 
reserve was subject to vandalism shortly after it was 
completed. We had hoped for this to be  enjoyed by 
everyone this summer. On a more positive note the 
Council have agreed funds to repair this and return it to its 
former glory, we will keep you informed of developments 
in the next newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   Christmas Fayre 
We have our fingers crossed and are hoping to hold the 
annual Christmas Fayre , so please..  
SAVE the DATE   

-Saturday 4th  DECEMBER 2021 
 Christmas Fayre between  3-6pm.  
 Bookings are now being taken for 
stalls/pitches, and if you are interested in 
performing please contact us.   
CHAIRMAN’s Christmas Card 
Competition for all Primary aged 
Children. Design entries to be sent to the 

Parish Office by 5th November  2021. Prizes for the 
winner and runners up,  Best Shop Frontage will be 
judged  in the first week of December.  Lets bring some 
Christmas cheer to Hullbridge after such a difficult time for 
many.    

Anglian Water Sewage Works 
We have been advised that essential work needs to 
be carried out . Please check our facebook page or 
website where you will find more information when it 
becomes available. 
   Car Park 
The exit teeth in Pooles Lane Car Park have been 
renewed , this should avoid cars entering the car 
park via the exit and make the car park safer to use. 
 

Parcels for the Elderly (80+)   
If you  are 80 or over, or know someone who is 
please contact  us to  be included on our list to 
receive a Christmas Parcel. 
 
  Heartwatch—First Responders 
If you would like to learn how to help save a life and 
volunteer  for Heartwatch please contact the office. 
  General Information 
 
Rochford District Council—01702 546366 
Out of Hours Emergencies  01268 527317 
HARP (Helping Southend’s Homeless) Any 
donations of non-perishable items can be put in 
the collection box at the Parish Office.  
Citizens Advice Bureau -0344 477 0808, 
Monday to Friday 9.30am - 4pm  
http://www.citizensadvicerochford.org.uk  
Wheelchair / Walkers— Free Short Term Loan   
we have a limited number available, please 
contact  the Parish Council Office. 
 
Essex Police (www.twitter.com/EssexPoliceUK),  
Police:Email:warren.lamb@essex.police.uk  
Mobile:07980 711214 Tel: 101ext. 490535    
Crime Stoppers—0800 555 111— Call 
anonymously about crime / anti social behavior 
Defective Street Lights / Highway issues—
Highway / Street lighting on adopted roads 
please report to Essex County Council online 
https://www.essexhighways.org/tell-us/report-all-issues.aspx or 
0345 6037631—lights on unadopted roads to the 
Clerk.   
 

Visit our Website -http://www.hullbridgepc.org.uk/ 

Facebook—https://www.facebook.com/Hullbridge-Parish-
Council 
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